December 16, 2015

Homeowner St. Manitowoc WI, 54220

## Dear Homeowner:

Recently the City of Manitowoc Parks Division has been discussing the removal of park fence adjacent to your property near Westfield Park. The Park & Recreation Committee will be discussing this again on December 22<sup>nd</sup>. I would like to invite you to attend this meeting to either voice your support or your concerns regarding the removal of this fence. I would also ask that, if you are unable to attend, you call me at 920-374-0402 prior to the meeting with any questions or concerns that you may have.

After 40 plus years of use, we believe that this fence has outlasted its usefulness and has become unsightly to the area. It also creates unneeded maintenance for our parks staff when cutting, trimming, and collecting leaves in the park.

The Park and Recreation Committee meeting will be held in the Council Chambers at City Hall, 900 Quay St., at 5:30 PM on Tuesday, December 22, 2015.

Sincerely,

Chad J Scheinoha Park Operations Division Manager

CC: Dan Koski, Director of Public Infrastructure Mayor Justin Nickels

CS/smsr